Memorandum

June 29, 2007 Checks and Positive Pay

An error occurred during the check cutting process in Great Plains on June 29, 2007.   We do not know what caused the error and we were not able to make any changes to Great Plains.  The following occurred (please refer to the attached “Computer Check Register”:

· Checks numbered #6332 through #6342 are correct as issued.

· Checks numbered #6347 through #6350 are incorrect.  These checks are listed below as they appeared on the register vs. what the actual check was:
Per Register




Actual Check

#6347 – Toepfer Security - $1,340.00 

#6347 – Gary Cavender - $38.91
#6348 – United Healtcare - $11,360.39

#6348 - Shirley & Bannister - $19,742.45

#6349 – Wil Kil - $94.00



#6349 – Abagail Thernstrom - $1,338.61

         #6350 – Commercial Office - $129.99

#6350 – Check Voided/Not Used

· Checks numbered #6343 through #6346 were shown as voided on the register.  The following checks were actually issued, as follows:

                   Per Register




Actual Check

#6343 – Void




#6343 – Toepfer Security - $1,340.00
#6344 – Void




#6344 – United Healthcare - $11,360.39
#6345 – Void




#6345 – Wil Kil - $94.00
#6346 – Void




#6346 – Commercial Office - $129.99
· Checks numbered #6351 through #6353 were not used and voided but appeared on the register, as follows;
                   Per Register




Actual Check

#6351 – Gary Cavender - $38.91


#6351 – Check Voided/Not Used

#6352 – Shirley & Banister - $19,742.45

#6352 – Check Voided/Not Used
#6353 – Abagail Thernstrom - $1,338.1

#6353 – Check Voided/Not Used
As a result, the Positive Pay file sent to Northern Trust was also incorrect.  A revised Positive Pay file was sent to Northern Trust when the problem was brought to our attention on July 5, 2007.  However, the date used for the revised file was July 3, 2007 and that caused further inquiries from Northern Trust.  
On July 10, 2007 all previous Positive Pay files were deleted and a corrected file dated June 29, 2007 was submitted.

The issues with the incorrect check numbering will need to be addressed when the bank reconciliation is processed for July.

